Committee on Faculty Affairs

Minutes of 04/28/2010

Current members, those present in bold:

Anita Allyn, Maureen Gorman, Lisa Grega, Donald Hirsh (vice chair), Jie Kang, Andrew Leynes, Jeffrey Osborn, Lee Ann Riccardi, Benjamin Rifkin, Barbara Strassman, Karyn Unger, Jeanine Vivona (chair), Jennifer Wang
Discussion and Actions Taken

i) Minutes of 04/14/2010 were introduced and approved.

i) CFA Chair for 2010-2011 will be elected at our next meeting on Wednesday, May 12.

i) Discussion of three charges discussed in open forum last week, 4/21.

i) Charge - Faculty Accessibility Policy (aka Office Hours)

i) Results of the surveys of faculty and students were distributed.  These are not the "final results" as the surveys have not "closed" yet.  The preliminary results from the student survey indicate that students value office hours although the preferred method to contact faculty members is via e-mail (53%) followed by before or after class (25%) and office hours (20%).

ii) It was noted that the recommendation was well received by faculty members and students, with the exception that both felt that office hours should be mandatory.
iii) It was proposed that the recommendation be amended to include mandatory office hours for full-time and part-time faculty members.  Adjuncts would be encourage to create opportunities for students to talk to them one-on-one, for example before or after class, but would not be required to hold office hours.  Full-time faculty members would be required have office hours for 160 minutes per week during the semester.  This is an amount of time equivalent to two 80 minute class sessions and comparable to the informal requirements that many departments already have in place.  Part-time faculty would hold office hours for a fraction of 160 minutes in proportion to their appointment.  For example, three-quarters time faculty members would be required to hold office hours for 120 minutes per week.
iv) Students often do not know to whom they should turn when they find that a faculty member is inaccessible or unresponsive.  It was noted that students should contact the department chair in this situation and it was recommended that this mechanism for handling concerns about accessibility be included in the revised recommendation.
v) AL will revise the recommendation based on our discussion and share with CFA via e-mail.
i) Charge – Equity in Disciplinary Standards

i) Current recommendation is seen as too prescriptive, based on feedback received at the open forum.

ii) BR will revise the recommendation based on faculty feedback.

iii) It was recommended that the "importance" or "quality" be substituted for "impact" in the document because of the specific meaning that the word impact has with regard to how frequently papers are cited from a specific journal.

iv) It was recommended that for the first "go-round" of comparing and revising disciplinary standards, the Faculty Senate should create an ad hoc committee of faculty to review the disciplinary standards from across campus so that the process continues to be driven and overseen by faculty members.  Future revisions could be overseen by CFA.
i) Charge – Evaluation of Applications for SOSA or Sabbatical Originating from Committee Members.

i) Faculty feedback on this recommendation was uniformly negative.  The primary concern raised by those commenting on the recommendation was that the committees could not objectively evaluate proposals from their own members.

ii) It was suggested that separate recommendations be written for the SOSA committee and the Sabbatical committee.

iii) It was suggested and generally agreed that the recommendation for Sabbatical committee should be that Sabbatical committee members may not apply for Sabbatical.  This should eliminate any concerns about the "objectivity" of the committee.  Sabbatical is granted at most once every seven years and committee membership is for 3 years.  Therefore, it shouldn't be difficult to find qualified faculty members to serve on the Sabbatical committee, even with this restriction.

iv) For SOSA, it was recommended that applications from sitting members of the SOSA committee be evaluated as they are currently, by an ad hoc committee formed from "retired" SOSA committee members.  It was also suggested that SOSA may want to borrow some of the practices of the FSCC/MUSE committee including the use of a more detailed rubric for scoring applications.  Because the faculty in the open forum on 4/21 essentially rejected the original recommendation, this new recommendation for SOSA should be brought before the faculty in a second open forum.

v) DH will contact AA, current chair of the Sabbatical Committee (who had to leave early) to see if she is comfortable with the recommendation for the Sabbatical committee.  If so, DH will draft a new recommendation for the Sabbatical Committee and circulate it to CFA.

i) Discussion of Report from CPC (distributed 2/22/10) – "Suggestions to CFA from CPC (AY2009/10)"

i) Item 1 – CFA supports a Question and Answer session for potential candidates for promotion.

ii) The Matrix – CPC provided a large Excel table that could be used to display the numerical results from the objective questions portion of the student course evaluations over many semesters.  This matrix would consolidate this information into only one or two pages.  Discussion centered on who and how the matrix should be created.  Should it be done by the candidate or by CIE?

Meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Donald Hirsh, CFA Vice Chair

